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• 
AMBASAID NA HEIREANN 

'202) 462-3939 

11 January 1993 

Mr SeAn O hUiginn 
Assistant Secretary 
Department of Foreign Affairs

Dear Assistant Secretary 

(I 
EMBASSY 01' IRELAND 

2234 MASSACHUSETTS AVE., N. W. 

WASHISOT0N, D. C. 20008 

This is just to report that, during a visit to Little Rock, 
Arkansas, on Thursday and Friday last, I had a brief discussion 
with the President-Elect, Bill Clinton. 

The President-Elect was very friendly and warm in his greeting. 
He mentioned that he had been on a visit to Ireland - presumably 
during his period as a student in Oxford between 1968 to 1970. I 
conveyed greetings from Dublin, to which the President-Elect 
replied that he was looking forward to working with the Government 
and, of course, to the st. Patrick's Day period. 

With best wishes. 

Yours sincerely 

� . --- . � 

Dermot Gallagher 
Ambassador 
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